
PUBLIC NOTICE 
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (PORTSWOOD BROADWAY) 

(SUPPORTING MEASURES) NOTICE 2024 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL intends to 
undertake following measures to support the Portswood Broadway scheme: 

1. Suspend the disabled parking bay that applies in Portwood Road, north-west 
side, From 25m north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Westridge Road 
north-eastwards for 17m. A no waiting at any time restriction will apply to the 
suspended bay. This will facilitate the introduction of a bus gate restriction.  

2. Suspend part of the limited waiting parking bay on Portswood Road, north-west 
side, From 16m north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Westridge Road 
south-westwards for 17.5m. A no waiting at any time restriction will apply to the 
suspended bay. This will facilitate the introduction of a bus gate restriction and 
provide an amenity space.  

3. Introduce disabled parking in place of part of the limited waiting parking bay on 
Portswood Road, north-west side, From 2m south-west of the north-eastern 
kerbline of Westridge Road south-westwards for 21m.  

4. Removal of the bus stop clearway marking on St Denys Road (Spur), north-
east side. A no waiting at any time restriction will apply in its place. 

Copies of the relevant map can be viewed on the Councils website: 
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday - Friday, 10am - 
3pm at Gateway in the Civic Centre, Southampton SO14 7LY.  

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating to this notice 
must do so in writing via the Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO 
or by post to the Highways Legal Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, 
Southampton, SO14 7LY quoting the notice title and, where objecting, stating the 
grounds for the objection, within 21 days of the date of this notice (i.e. by 15th 
November 2024). 

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and address of 
the person submitting it, may be made available for public inspection.  

Dated: 25th October 2024 

Richard Ivory, Solicitor  
Director of Legal and Governance and Monitoring Officer 
Southampton, Fareham and Havant Legal Partnership  
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